Eightmile River Wild & Scenic Coordinating Committee                                                Meeting Minutes                                                                                                             Monday, October 2, 2017 5-7pm, Lyme Town Hall
· Call to Order: Meeting was called to order by A. Irving at 5:02pm Members present included; Anthony Irving, Anthony Griggs, Parker Lord, Paul Armond, Rich Chyinski, Eric Thomas, Mary Augustiny, David Bingham, Rob Smith and Andy George.  Also present: Sarah Daggett and Pat Young, Program Director
· Acceptance of July 24, 2017 Meeting Minutes: A motion was made by David Bingham to accept the minutes, seconded by Parker Lord. P. Young went over M. Woody’s suggested edits. On page 2 under Summer Baseline Monitoring title, last line should read “an” instead of “and”. Also on page 2 under Stream Temperature Loggers, he suggests that the last sentence end “and relaunched to resume taking readings next spring.” instead of “and relaunched to continue to take readings until the following spring.” P. Young noted though that the loggers had been relaunched and are currently and will continue to take hourly readings until next spring.  The board approved the first edit, but left the language as is for the second edit. Vote: Unanimous with R. Smith abstaining.
· Office Location Discussion: CACEE: R. Smith and T. Irving reported on a recent site meeting with the CT Resource and Conservation Development Area (CT RC&D) organization to review a new potential office space in East Haddam on eight acres, which would also be adjacent to the Goodwin Trail and convenient to the three core towns.  East Haddam Land Trust and Lyme Land Trust are also looking for possible office space. P. Young reviewed some additional information from CT RC&D, who would be taking the lead on the office space. They would be looking for long term leases in the $400-600 range for an office rental with shared meeting and storage space.  R. Smith has also touched base with the town planner to make sure a proposed non-profit office space use would be allowable.
· National Park Service (NPS) Updates: J. Fosburgh noted that the 2018 budget would be under continuing resolution until Dec 8, 2017 at this point. He will be sending out a memo addressing some of the requested information for additional budget transparency from the July workshop. He also noted that the National Park Service would be putting out a short video on Wild & Scenic Partnership Rivers, which would highlight the Sudbury, Assabet Concord (SuAsCo), the Farmington and the Musconetcong Wild & Scenic Rivers and pictures from other rivers.  He also reported that NPS is working on an interagency website update.
· Partner Updates (TNC, DEEP, Land Trust, Towns)
· Salem Land Trust:  D. Bingham reported on a large parcel on West Road that the Land Trust is working to acquire. He also noted that The Nature Conservancy (TNC) is reviewing the rehabilitated house at Burnham Brook Preserve and there has been some discussion about creating it as a satellite TNC field office. 
· East Haddam Land Trust: R. Smith reported on the house on Mitchell Road that had been carved out of the Devil’s Hopyard State Park expanded area. He also reported on a large property south of Mitchell Road that has been taken off the market. And he noted that the town had gotten a grant and is installing large directional signs along some of the roads.
· Lyme Land Conservation Trust: D. Bingham noted that there were two properties in Lyme near the former Ed Bills Dam and wondered if the Lyme Land Conservation Trust had looked into them. T. Irving replied he did not think so at this point.
· Department of Energy and Environmental Protection: E. Thomas reminded the Committee that the draft State Water Plan is out for public comment and suggested that the board take a look at it. It is quite lengthy, consisting of over 600 pages.  Comments are due Nov. 20, 2017. P. Young will be taking a look at it and report back.  E. Thomas will send out the link. He also noted that the Inland Fisheries Program Summer Report mentioned river herring in the Eightmile and HOBO temperature monitoring. 
· Colchester Land Trust: A. George reported on a property under consideration for acquisition that is partially within the Eightmile River Watershed headwaters in Colchester.
· Subcommittee Discussion/Updates
· Outreach and Education
· Education Program Updates: P. Young reviewed the summer family programs ERWSCC sponsored. She felt they were a success and worth considering for the next year. She thanked the board members that were able to help out.
· Events: No new events before the next meeting.
· Community Grants: P. Young reviewed the request for funding from Three Rivers Community College for $500 for stream sampling supplies (waders, waterproof identification cards and net replacements) for student stream assessment work in the Eightmile.  She added that she will include a brief agreement clause that equipment will be used for Eightmile activities. Motion made by R. Chyinski to approve $500 through the community outreach and education grant line item for equipment for Three Rivers Community College. Seconded by R. Smith. Unanimous.
· Protection and Management
· Goodwin Trail-updates-additional kiosks: P. Young noted that there was $366.80 left in the second Call-2-Action Grant ERWSCC had received from the National Park Service.  She had discussed it with R. Smith and it is recommended that it be used for materials for two more kiosks along the Goodwin Trail in East Haddam.  East Haddam Land Trust will cover the remaining costs. The board agreed to the remaining funds being used for that purpose.
· Science and Monitoring
· Summer Baseline Monitoring: P. Young noted that summer baseline monitoring had been completed. A week had been added on to the end due to thunderstorms the first time out.  Data will be graphed and inserted into the report and forwarded out to the towns and other interested parties.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Stream temperature loggers: P. Young reported that the HOBO stream temperature loggers had been retrieved, the data downloaded on site and then they had been relaunched and will collect data until next spring. She will be calculating the average summer stream temperatures for mapping purposes. DEEP Water Quality Monitoring staff also completed fish assessments at two of the streams that have the HOBO loggers in addition to their other planned summer field work. R. Chyinski accompanied them.
· Macroinvertebrate Sampling: P. Young informed the board that she will be coordinating with Three Rivers Community College to select macroinvertebrate sampling sites and will also complete several other assessments with the help of board members.
· Project Review-updates/discussion
· DOT RT 85 –bridge replacements (Big and Little Brooks):  No additional information at this time.
· DOT RT 82-bridge replacement-Salem: No additional information at this time.
· Hopyard Golf Course-Diversion-Comments submitted: Permit has been granted with conditions.
· Town bridge replacement-above Chapman Falls East Haddam: No additional information at this time.
· Town of Lyme-Hartman Park, Eversource Crossing: No additional information at this time.
· Town of Lyme: P. Lord mentioned that the Town of Lyme will be looking at the replacing/repairing the crossing structure at MacIntosh Road at some point.
· Executive Committee/Finance
· Budget-Expenses: P. Young reviewed expenses up through the end of August. September expenses will be completed shortly and a new expense table for 2017-2018 will be available for the next meeting.
· 10 year accomplishment report: P. Young noted that ERWSCC has been given an additional $5,000 towards a 10 year accomplishment report. 
· Old/New Business: None
· Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 6:50pm
Next Meeting: November 27, 2017—TBA 
Respectfully Submitted By: Patricia Young
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